From the Code A

33844838

0880

General Medical Council

14 July 2010

Professor Dickon Weir-Hughes Chief Executive and Registrar Nursing and Midwifery Council 23 Portland Place London W1B 1PZ Regent's Place 350 Euston Road London NW1 3JN

Switchboard: 0161 923 6200 Central Fax: 020 7189 5001 Central Email: gmc@gmc-uk.org www.gmc-uk.org

Chair

Professor Sir Peter Rubin

Chief Executive Niall Dickson

Thank you for sharing your recent letter to the Secretary of State on progress the NMC has made in handling the issues arising from the Mid Staffordshire enquiry report. I hear good reports from the joint meeting held last Friday to discuss what we have learned about co-operation and co-ordination of fitness to practise cases following the Gosport and Mid Staffordshire inquiries.

Thank you for also sharing the internal structural changes you have made at the NMC following the "fit for purpose" review.

I look forward to our next catch up meeting on 22 July.

Niall Dickson